## Monthly Board Meeting PARTRIDGE TOWNSHIP June 3, 2020

Ovid Jensen called the meeting to order at 7:02p.m. Those present were Ovid Jensen, Laurie Jorgensen, Lee Johnsen, Matt Klocke, and Anne Stitt. Pledge of Allegiance was recited. Minutes of the last Board Meeting were read. Ovid asked if any objections or corrections to the minutes, none being stated, minutes are approved as read. Treasurer's report was read. We had a beginning balance of 154,342.91 the receipts totaled \$21.84, and disbursements of \$4,085.28, to bring our ending balance to \$150,279.47. Ovid asked if there are any objections or corrections to the treasurer's report, none being stated, treasurer's report was approved as read. Claims 7619-7634 to be paid tonight.

## Special Visitors:

None

## Old Business:

- Lee said the culvert by Deb Petry's is still flowing, however, water North of driveway is
  higher and has caused wash out problems, maybe if we ditched and put a culver before
  her driveway it would alleviate the water problems. Everyone was in agreement with
  that.
- Ovid and Ronnie Roberts looked at Squeaky Youngbergs and according to Lee work was already completed, he also took of some frost boils by adding gravel. Went to the gravel pit and ours is the first pile on the left coming in from Pickeral Creek, appears to be enough gravel for this year and more. Roberts has brushing on their agenda.
- Ovid asked Lee is he was going to attend the council meeting in June as had been discussed previously. Lee said he wanted to talk to Tom before attending and hasn't seen him
- Clerk gave a summary of the Planning Commission. The Commission is in favor of the Board raising the fees to be in line with other jurisdictions and cover costs, looking at changing or adding interim to the CUP process, wanting to add something about tire storage. Clerk was given permission to contact Couri & Ruppe to ask them about language, etc.

## New Business:

- Clerk has not purchased a printer yet, but still is authorized to spend up to \$350 for one.
- Matt was wondering who is in charge or street signs as the one on Mulling Road and Hwy 23 has been knocked down. Clerk will ask the County if it isn't them since it's on 23 they might have State contact information.

Meeting adjourned at 8:13 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by,

Anne Stitt Clerk

Ovid Jensen, Chairman